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Rev. Sang Suek Kim visited the Family Federation of Mexico and members from July 8 to 11 and 
delivered the holy items provided by True Mother. At the event, he gave an explanation of the holy items 
and the need for a prayer condition for it. Explaining about all the necessary steps of the condition, which 
all the blessed families have to take, he said that 40 days’ devotion is preparation for the realization of 
“Grace of a new beginning in the era of Cheon Il Guk” through the holy wine ceremony. 
 
Rev. Yoo and his wife visited the Family Federation in México from July 9 to 20, 2016. At this time, they 
shared their sincere hearts with the blessed families and members to strengthening their life of faith. They 
also visited some of our friends to strength our community and participated in two Sunday services as 
well. 
 

 
 
7-day Youth Seminar 

 
We had a 7-day youth seminar from July 18 to 24, 2016 with theme “Growing together in love”. We had 
17 participants. 
 
Taking the opportunity of the visit of Rev. Yoo, he shared with participants a lecture about the root of 
Sin. It was a clear understanding for all the participants, and they were very grateful for this. 
 



 

 

We had 4 brothers who gave lectures (John Deara, Saul Alonzo, Miguel Galicia and Felipe Olmedo) plus 
several young people shared on the divine principle and issues of personal and spiritual growth. All of 
them with a big heart conveyed their message to the participants. 
 
And of course we had several activities and fun which provided great special moments of joy and 
happiness for all participants. 
 

 
 

 
 
Peace Ambassadors Meeting: Peace Road 

 
On July 30, 2016 we held a meeting with Ambassadors for Peace with 15 participants. The purpose for 
this gathering was to sharing information about the Peace Road in this year and report about the latest 
activities of the UPF. 
 
It was also an opportunity to receive two young people (children of an ambassadors for peace) who came 
to our meeting together with their parents. This was a good time for the parents to tell their children about 
the activities carried out by the young people of the Federation and they were very interested to 
participate in the future activities. 
 
We believe, when you are full of kindness, you can never lose. You’ll be doing things even without even 
knowing. 
 




